
 

 

December 10, 2020 

Attention all CUPE 459 members, 

 

The CUPE 459 TECH Team has been working to ensure that Saturdays meeting conforms to the 

Bylaws of CUPE National and the Local. 

Unfortunately, the Team is unable to conduct a secure secret ballot type vote which would be 

in compliance with our Bylaws on the ZOOM platform for this Saturday’s meeting.  

As President of the Local it is my responsibility to ensure transparency and continuity of our 

Bylaw language. With guidance from our National Representative, an Emergency Executive 

meeting was held last night to discuss the issues that we are facing. 

The following motion came from the Executive to decide on what the next steps will be. 

 

MOTION by Bruce Woodcock: To continue the ZOOM meeting on Saturday and use the ZOOM 

platform to conduct the nominations for the departmental positions of Shop Stewards, Pro D, 

District Health & Safety, Sick & Visiting, Job Evaluation, as well as a Trustee and Sergeant at 

Arms that are up for election and if there is more than one person running for those positions 

an election will take place at later date using an alternative platform such as Simply 

Voting.  Seconded by Betty Lou Leslie  

 

This vote was carried unanimously by your Executive Board. 

This will be discussed and more details about how to vote will occur will be provided, prior to 

opening up the Nominations & Elections portion of the meeting. 

We appreciate your understanding as we navigate this new virtual way of doing union business. 

 

In Solidarity, 

Amber Leonard 

President CUPE 459 


